
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

May 3, 2017 Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Jeff Billman, Ryan Eney, Juanita Meeks, Toni Altenburg, Jess Waldner, Ric Beals, Don Grubb, Michelle Nygaard, Pat Murphy, Matt Waller
Directors Excused:  Calcie DeZort
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet

Guests Attending:  Brenda Schilling, Port Authority
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Billman. The minutes from the April 5th meeting were presented for approval. There being no changes, Juanita moved to accept the minutes as written. Michelle seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved as written.   
The financial reports from April 2017 were reviewed.   See attached.  Balances were reported as follows: $ 8,750.62 Chamber Checking Account; $953.45 Economic Development Checking Account; $2,786.41 Gift Certificate Account; $7,463.99 Buckle Ac-count; Lewis and Clark Committee 5,098.11 (checking) and $4,206.05 (money market).
Pat moved to accept the financial report with Jess seconding the motion and all voting for the motion.
Old Business

Committee updates

Economic Development

Public Drug Update: Amy stated that the final structural assessment report has been sent to the EPA officer.  Once we get the approval from the EPA, Newfield will assist with the bid process to hire the structural improvement contractors. Amy mentioned that the Glacier County Development Corporation had previously committed a donation to help with the cost match for the Brownfields grant.    
Prime Rib Cook-Off:  We will be doing a prime-rib cook-off competition as a fund raiser for Economic Development.  The event will be held at the Elks in early Fall.  
Stage Cover Update: Jeff mentioned that the project is moving forward as scheduled and should be completed before the Lewis & Clark Festival.
Mercantile Update: A geotechnical engineer will need to be brought into this project to ensure the backfilling of the Mercantile basement doesn’t put a dangerous amount of pressure on the Public Drug foundation. Amy is continuing to work with the County and MTDEQ to keep this project moving forward.
Membership Drive: Ryan and Amy reported that our currently memberships are at 192, still below the goal of 200.  There are still 25 non-renewals.  He recommended that each of the Board members contact 2 of the non-renewal names to try to reach our goal.     
Banquet Discussion: Amy reported that about 220 tickets have been sold and that they were mostly reserved tables.  The silent auction items are coming in nicely.  We are still in need of volunteers for set-up, during the event and clean-up.  There seems to be a lot of excitement around the band.    
Lewis & Clark Festival Update: Ryan reported that things are on track with planning.  Logo is being designed and once that is completed, posters and buttons will be completed.  The next meeting is May 23rd at Noon at the Den.
Parade of Lights Dates Update: Juanita reported back that Saturday would be a better day for the event.  The official date is Saturday, November 11th.  
New Business

VIC Staffing and Wage Approval:  Amy reported that the staff for the Visitor Center have been hired.  She proposed minimum wage as per policy which is $8.15/hour.  The Board agreed since they are all new employees.  
Business Appreciation Days:   The Business Appreciation Days are slated for August 7th, 8th, 9th, and 10th.   The specific dates for each of the communities will be decided later and letters will be sent out the beginning of June.  
Golf Tournament:  The Chamber Golf Tournament will be September 17th, the day after Octoberfest.  The letters will be sent out in August.  
It Fits Lease Renewal:  It Fits lease is up for renewal.  Motion made by Jeff to renew the lease as is.  Motion seconded by Jess.  Motion carried. 
Review Community Improvement List/Goals:  Amy presented an updated list of improvement projects and goals.  We have done well completing the projects on the list.  Board members were encouraged to review the list for accuracy and to determine if other things need to be added.  
Reminders:

•    Banquet – May 6th @ 6PM
•    Chamber Up – May 16th Cut Bank Golf Course; June 3rd consider Cut Bank Walking Trails 




      for National Walking Trail Day Event; July Farmers Market
•    Online Reputation Class – May 25th @ 5:30 to 6:30 PM CBHS Computer Lab
•    June Board Meeting – June 7th 12-1 Chamber Office 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Toni Altenburg for

Calcie DeZort

Secretary/Director
